Corps of Engineers

14 September WAPgh Meeting:

I wanted to take a few minutes to discuss two very important topics that will have a significant impact on major maintenance of the lock and dam projects here in the Pittsburgh District, and ultimately, availability of projects for your use.  Topic 1 is budget, as you would expect; topic 2 is regional asset management of our facilities.  

As you are all well aware, the Corps of Engineers budgets and the Federal budgets for our industry in general have been declining in recent years.  We fully expect that trend to continue for the foreseeable future.  We have moved from the operating and maintenance scenarios of “More with Less” to “The Same with Less” to the current state of “Less with Less”.  In the upcoming years we will be doing less maintenance with fewer O&M dollars.  

Constrained budgets coupled with the Corp’s movement from preventive maintenance to Asset Management for fiscal year 2013 and beyond is creating other major challenges in the way we will be conducting maintenance at the navigation and flood risk management projects in our region. Under Asset Management, The Great Lakes and Ohio River Division will be targeting its resources at the highest risk projects only.  Over the past 2 years, the Division has conducted Operational Condition Assessments at each of our projects with each system and component being assigned a rating of A through F; A is “as new”, B is good condition, C is fair condition, D is failure is imminent, and F is failed.  Under current anticipated funding levels, the Division is targeting only the D & F work and only at high use projects in the region.  In the Pittsburgh District, this will mean no Repair Fleet major maintenance work on the Allegheny River or the Upper Mon above Charleroi, and less work on the Ohio River projects.  The Pittsburgh District has done a commendable job of maintaining some of the oldest navigation structures in the Corps’ inventory; unfortunately, under Asset Management, this will mean fewer maintenance dollars for our area in the immediate future.  Because we have maintained our projects, there is very little “D” & “F” work identified at our high use projects.  It will; however, catch up with us in time as we exceed our preventive maintenance cycles and failures begin to occur.  In the meantime, we expect the Pittsburgh Repair Fleet to spend a significant amount of time in the lower districts over the next few years.

In the past, we have actively and proactively worked with you, our Industry Partners, to craft schedules that minimize economic impact to the users and our customers.  A great example is the current work going on at Gray’ Landing L/D where we were able to reschedule this dewatering at the last minute to coincide with the mine closures. With these upcoming challenges, the District and the Region will be re-evaluating our paradigm relating to our partnership with industry.  The Pittsburgh District will be looking for the biggest bang for our maintenance buck.  This will mean reducing overtime, performing only the most critical work, and doing whatever we can to reduce our maintenance costs while maintaining minimum service levels.  We have already started the process by reducing staff at our low use Lock and Dam projects.  In the Maintenance Branch, we will be working 2 – 8 hour shifts Monday through Friday as opposed to 3 shifts, 7 days a week for main lock chamber closures or single lock closures which are high impact events.  This will prolong outages significantly.

As we travel down this road of less with less, we will continue to partner with our stakeholders as much as possible.  The District will not consider work schedules that will increase our cost of doing business so that we can direct our scarce maintenance dollars where they are most needed.  

I want to thank you for your support in the past and I look forward to working with you in the future.  Together we will manage this fiscal bump in the road to the benefit of the region and all of our stakeholders.  

I hope to have our fiscal year 12 and 13 schedules prepared for your review and input within the next month and will be sending out a meeting notice as we do every year.  Again, I’m looking forward to your input and cooperation on these critical issues.

